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The new pavilion at Veterans 
Memorial Park was substantially 
completed in June. It was used 
extensively by the Summer Recreation 
Program. The workmanship on this 
project is unparalleled. Dennis 
Matthews oversaw construction, 
and the finished product is beautiful. 
The entire DPW contributed, and 
all deserve a huge debt of gratitude. 
Frank Polera Jr. did an exceptional 
job on building the picnic tables that 
are being used at the pavilion. This 
new building can also be used by 
Montgomery Little League, families, 
other groups or anyone visiting the 
park. The ceiling will be finished in 
the near future, and the lighting will 
be installed by Bob Brown.

Senator William Larkin has 
procured a grant of $100,000 for 
Village of Montgomery. This money 
will be used for replacing the roof on 
the Village Hall with rubberized slate, 
which will match that on the Village 
Bandstand. In addition, the yankee 
gutters will be refurbished, flashing 
installed, old plywood replaced, 
chimneys repointed, etc. The new 
roof will last a lifetime, and it will 
only enhance the aesthetic beauty of 
the historic Academy.

Work on the 8” water line on 
Clinton Street, by Walden Savings 
Bank, will commence tentatively 
the week after General Montgomery 

Mayor’s Message................................................
Day. Const ruct ion w i l l  take 
approximately one month, so please 
plan accordingly. Unfortunately 
there will be some disruption of 
business in the downtown area. This 
new line will substantially improve 
water pressure in the business 
district as well as enhance overall 
fire protection in that area.

 It is with deep regret that I 
report the passing of Melba Baty, 
a lifelong resident of the Village of 
Montgomery, on June 21st, 2016. 
She was a wonderful lady who loved 
her family and our community to the 
Nth degree. A mom who enjoyed all 
the trappings of motherhood, that 
was Melba. Whether it was baking, 
gardening with flowers, cooking, 
decorating for Christmas, or just 
spending quality time with her many 
children and grandchildren, she 
enjoyed life to the fullest.

Anyone who knows the Batys, 
knows that they are all very hard 

workers. This ethic was, in no small 
part, instilled by Melba. She drove 
tractors, milked cows, worked in a hat 
factory, was a telephone operator, sold 
fruit and vegetables and did whatever 
it took to support a  large family along 
with her husband, Allen Lee Baty Sr. 
(Abe). Her caring nature and sense 
of community also trickled down 
to all the children.  An avid reader, 
Melba taught all of them proper 
lessons on a multitude of subjects. 
She also liked to read horoscopes 
and elaborate on the pending days’ 
events. She could certain bring forth 
laughter and amusement from family 
and friends. It was a common site to 
drive by the Baty Homestead and see 
yard sales, long before yard sale days 
became twice a year events. Many 
a family member would be on the 
front lawn, chatting, waving, and, of 
course, selling. Melba was certainly 
an original, old school lady who 
will be dearly missed by many in the 
Montgomery Community.

Village of Montgomery Recycling 	 villageofmontgomery.org/recycle

For more information visit  
www.villageofmontgomery.org/recycle

Bulk Pickup, Brush & Garden Waste, as well as  
Hazardous Waste disposal information can be found there.

PLEASE 
NOTE:

Village residents 
are asked not to flush 
certain items down their 
drains (sinks, toilets, tubs 
etc.); paper towels, napkins, 
diapers, baby wipes, other wipes 
such as Clorox, Windex, etc., 
ladies’ products, cloth or any 
similar-type materials. 

These items are commonly found in 
the Village sewer system and can wreak 
havoc. 

Many residents don’t realize this, but 
such materials can cause blockages in 
the system, which can result in sewer 
backups in homes, businesses and other 
facilities. 

Please try to be considerate and 
dispose of such materials properly. It 
will save money and problems in the 
long run.

Single Stream Recycling Rules

Village Compost Site 

The Village Compost Site is located at the 
D.P.W. Garage on Bachelor Street. The hours 
of operation are 7:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday and Saturdays 9:00 
a.m. until 2:00 p.m. This is for Village residents 
only and no commercial dumping is allowed. 
The Village provides bulk pick up curbside for 
a nominal fee. Please make arrangement with 
the D.P.W. at 457-5321.



Saturday, September 3 
Fun for the entire family!

12 noon - Tractors old and new will parade down the village streets. 

1:00 - 4:00 pm - Live Remote.

 7:00 pm - Old Fashioned Square Dance for all to participate in and enjoy. 

For more information contact Skip Chambers at 845-234-5579.

Special thanks to the Grand Hollow Old Time Power Association.

2 3

Activities for Kids 
Garden Tractor Pull 
Hit & Miss Engines 

4-H Exhibits 
Farmers’ Market 
Food and More!

 Annual Tractor Parade & Farm Show

$20.00 Registration Fee 
$15.00 Pre-Registration Fee 

For information or  to register your car contact: 
The Montgomery Village Hall 457-9661, email 

events@villageofmontgomery.org or visit the village 
website to download a registration form. 

Clinton Street Car Show

Proceeds from this event will go to support the VCEF 

Valley Central Education  Foundation is dedicated to 
enhancing, maintaining and promoting opportunities 
for students enrolled in the Vhalley Central School 
District while supporting creative educational initiatives.

Sunday, September 25 
10:00 am – 3:00 pm

Clinton Street will be closed from Wallkill Ave to Bridge St 

Water Restrictions

Due to the lack of precipitation for 
the last 10 months, the New York State 
Department of Conservation issued a 
drought watch for all of New York as 
of July 15th.

Currently, the Village of Montgomery 
is at a Level 1 Drought watch, which 
means we are asking all residents to 
limit outside water usage, for example 
watering of lawns should only be done 
in early morning hours, limit washing 
of vehicles and driveways, and filling 
up pools.

Please conserve water whenever 
possible in order to avoid mandatory 
water restrictions and the possibility 
of fines.

The Richie Reynolds Memorial 
Committee cordially invites the 
community to the unveiling of the 
Richie Reynolds statue. 

The dedication service will be held on 
Wednesday, September 7th at 6:00 p.m., 
(Rain or Shine), at the corner of Union 
and Clinton Streets in front of Walden 
Savings Bank. Refreshments will follow.

The Memorial Committee would like 
to take this opportunity to thank all 
businesses and community members 
who have donated and supported the 
Richie Reynolds Memorial Fund over 
the last several years to honor the life 
of Richie Reynolds.

Richie Reynolds Memorial


